
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Family Service 
 11am in the Sanctuary 

Welcome & Announcements 

Introit “Holy, Holy, Holy” 

Silent Prayer 

Call to Worship NAH 596 
“Praise Him, Praise Him” 

Invocation 

Opening Hymn NAH 726 
“Sweet Hour of Prayer” 

Worship through Giving Terry Menkens 
Tithes & Offerings 

Meditation Jefferson Samuel 
Psalm 64:1-5 (NKJV) 

Children’s Worship Time Llew Edwards 
& Pound in the Pot 

Family Prayer Terry Menkens 

Ministry in Music Rueben Hall 
“What Wondrous Love is This” 

Scripture Reading Anita Samuel 
Mark 1:40-41 

Sermon Pastor Llew Edwards 
“Trust the Catcher” 

Closing Hymn SOF 780 
“How Deep the Father’s Love for Us” 

Benediction Pastor Llew Edwards 

Organ Postlude 

Parallel Service 
 11am in the Cedar-Sycamore 

Sunset Times 
Today: 8:51pm       Next Friday: 8:59pm (Watford) 

 

 

Treasury Department Announcement: 

Summary Church Finance Report 
Jan-Apr 2019 Budget Actual 

Church Budget offerings 27,500 24,618 
Income from letting halls/rooms in Centre 23,600 27,102 
Other (e.g. grants received from SEC/Area 7) 1,667 584 

Funds set aside for evang, depts, 
academic spons’p 

(8,833) (8,833) 

Operating costs (bulletins, SVs, St Sch, etc.) (6,964) (4,384) 
Centre costs (Staff, servicing clients) (8,636) (7,862) 
Site costs (utilities, repairs, cleaning, insurance) (28,334) (29,349) 

Operating Surplus/(Deficit) for year to date (0) 1,875 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Contacts 

Pastor Llewellyn Edwards 
ledwards@secadventist.org.uk / 07460 734 560 

Pastor Geert Tap 
gtap@secadventist.org.uk / 07747 568 942 

Pastor Lolly Fontaine 
lfontaine@secadventist.org.uk / Tel. number on request 

Stanborough Centre 
stanboroughcentre@gmail.com / 07908 362431 

Church Clerk – Pat Swan 
swan.patricia4@gmail.com / 07926 119981 

Treasury Department 
treasury@stanboroughchurch.org 

Bulletin Deadline Wednesday 3pm 
bulletin@stanboroughchurch.org 

 
 

18 May 2019 
 
 

Welcome to 
Stanborough Park Church 

 

 
 

Trust in the Lord with all your heart 
and lean not on your own understanding; 

in all your ways submit to Him, 
and He will make your paths straight. 

Proverbs 3:5-6 (NIV) 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

Seventh-day Adventist Church 
Stanborough Park 

609 St Albans Road, Watford WD25 9JL 
 

www.stanboroughchurch.org 
 

  



 
Morning Prayer Meeting 

9-9.30am in the Maple Room 

Sabbath School  
9.45am 

Welcome Enoch Kanagaraj 

Hymn 592 “Joyful, Joyful We Adore Thee” 

Opening Prayer Karin Edwards 

Mission Story Kevin Stuart 

Special Item Eustace Antony 

Lesson Study Enoch Kanagaraj 

Mission Offering Emili Maia 

Hymn 519 “He Leadeth Me” 

Closing Prayer Stuart Joseph 

PRAYER REQUESTS & THANKS 
Please send an email to prayeratstanborough@gmail.com 

if you would like to privately share your prayer requests 
with the Prayer Ministries Team and Pastoral Team. 

Kish, Sonia and family would like to thank all the church members 
for praying to God during Kish’s recent illness. He has come out 
of the operation safely but needs to be monitored over the next 
few weeks. Please continue to pray for Kish. With much gratitude. 

Family Ministries Prayer Basket has been presented to the Oni 
family. We invite you to pray for brother Joshua, sister Frances, 
and their sons Joshua and Johnson. Also their daughter, her 
husband and children. May the Lord abide and commute with 
them every day and feel protected, guided, blessed and 
inspired. May His love shine upon them and may the Holy Spirit 
be manifested in their midst. “The Lord is my rock, my fortress and 
my deliverer; my God is my rock, in whom I take refuge, my shield 
and the horn of my salvation, my stronghold.” Psalm 18:2 

GENERAL ANNOUNCEMENTS 

Treasury Do you work in an organised and professional manner? 
Do you prioritise and communicate well? Do you have a cheery 
disposition and would you like to get involved with the treasury 
department? You will receive full training for a role that is very 
flexible and will fit around your schedule. Please get in touch with 
us by email treasury@stanboroughchurch.org 

 

 
It is with sadness that we announce the passing of Mrs. Brenda 
Mann on 25th April 2019. A service and cremation will be at 
Watford Crematorium on Tuesday 28th May at 1.20pm and 
refreshments thereafter at Stanborough Park Church, Cedar 
Room at 2.20pm. 

Charlotte Marshall is running the Swansea Half Marathon this 
June to raise money for Diabetes UK and to raise awareness of 
Type 1 and Type 2 Diabetes. If you would like to sponsor 
Charlotte, please speak with her or donate via 
https://tinyurl.com/y4s435xt 

Musical Talent “And David spake to the chief of the Levites to 
appoint their brethren to be the singers with instruments of music, 
psalteries and harps and cymbals, sounding, by lifting up the 
voice with joy.” (1 Chronicles 15:16) Our church is blessed with so 
much musical talent and we want all those whom the Lord has 
imbued with these gifts to be involved in our worship services. If 
you would like to share your musical talents with us or 
recommend anyone, please contact Richelle on 07378340349. 

Logs for Firewood will be available for collection following recent 
tree pruning works. Collection will be TOMORROW from 8.30am. 
The logs will be free of charge to all SPC members, however, any 
donations will be gratefully received and used towards the 
upkeep of the grounds. 

Families in Need is getting ready the first lot of 300 school bags 
for children in need. We would like to invite the church to donate 
school supplies on 1st June, the International Children’s Day! If 
you would like to make a monetary donation instead, one school 
bag together with the supplies is around £15. Other fundraising 
events: clothes sale on 19th May after the Mexican Party and 
Piano recital on 2nd June at 3pm. Thank you for your ongoing 
support! Please contact Elena on 07511368893. 

Stanborough Socials If you would like to be added to a new 
WhatsApp group for the purposes of disseminating information 
regarding church social events and major programmes (not 
general chat), please email your mobile number to 
stanboroughconnectteam@yahoo.com 

Welfare Department is always willing to receive non-perishable 
food such as tinned fruit, tinned soup and vegetables plus pasta 
and pasta sauce. We are also in need of single and double 
duvets plus pillows. 

PROGRAMMES & EVENTS 

Singing Group TODAY at 3.30pm at the Green Bank Care Home, 
WD17 4JR. 

Mexican Lunch TOMORROW from 1-3pm. Invite your friends and 
prepare your taste buds to experience Mexico beyond your 
expectations with authentic Mexican dishes. Bring cash for an 
Auction (items £3 – £50) and enjoy a fun quiz as well. Proceeds 
for the Pathfinder international camps. Reserve your tickets by 
emailing Paula at pathfinders@stanboroughchurch.org 

 
Senior Club will meet again on Monday 20th May from 2-4pm. 
Stuart Brocklebank will be making a return visit to tell us more 
about his trip to India. Please come along and give your support. 
All eligible members warmly welcome. 

Choir Rehearsals on Mondays from 7.30pm. For more 
information, please email beatricenad@gmail.com 

Tuesday Bible Study Group at 10.30-11.30am in the Maple Room. 

Prayer Meeting Wednesdays from 7-8pm in the Sanctuary. 

Soup Run on Friday 24th May will be led by St. Albans Church. If 
you would like to go this Friday, please contact Pat Walton. The 
soup run urgently needs sleeping bags and men’s clothing. 

Special Invitation Annalisa and Massimo will renew their 
wedding vows on Saturday 25th May to celebrate their 20th 
anniversary. Please join them at 3pm in the sanctuary. 

Teatime Concert on Sunday 26th May at 3pm. The concert will be 
by a winner of numerous international competitions, Juhee 
Yang. Come along with your friends and neighbours for this 
exceptionally brilliant violin recital followed by tea and cakes. 
Entrance free – retiring offering for church refurbishment. 

Fellowship Lunch on Saturday 1st June. Please book using the 
envelopes at the desk and place in the offering plate or email 
Fiona at fellowshiplunch7@gmail.com by Tuesday 28th May. 

Carbohydrates Awareness Workshops for Type 2 Diabetes on 
Thursday 6th June at 7pm, ASDA Garston WD24 7RT, rm 3. Come 
join us for the second free workshop run by NHS Diabetes 
specialist dieticians. Charlotte Marshall and colleague will teach 
us how to better understand the foods we eat and how they can 
affect and improve our health! Invite your family and friends. 

Church Business Meeting Every member is invited to the Church 
Business Meeting on 9th June at 4pm. Further details regarding 
the agenda will be announced next week. Please submit any 
agenda items to Pastor Llew Edwards by 2nd June. 

100 years Celebration of Stanborough Park School on Saturday 
6th July. There will be a tent in the Park for the services. 

Youth Announcements 

For more information, please contact Amanda Brown on 
07834 834 729. 

Walk & Waffles Social 
TODAY! We will be going for a walk this afternoon and in 
the evening visiting The Waffle House for a bite to eat! - 
Kingsbury Watermill, St Michael’s, St Albans, AL3 4SJ. 

Teens Sleepover 
Exciting news! There will be a sleepover from Saturday 15th 
June to Sunday 16th June in the Cedar-Sycamore Room. 
Get your sleeping bags ready for a fun night! 


